
 

Rolling Hills-Glencairn Community Service, Inc. 

1126 Sidney St. , Oak Harbor, WA  98277 
 

360-678-7446    EMAIL: rollinghills@oakharbor.net 
 

WEBSITE: rollinghillsglencairn.com 

Dear Members; 

We invite all of you to the annual membership meeting to be  held at the Rolling Hills-Glencairn club-

house on Saturday, June 5, 2021.  Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the meeting will be held outdoors. A 

large canopy will be rented in the event of  inclement weather. As in years past, there will be hotdogs 

and sodas served between 12:00 and 1:00 pm.  The meeting will begin promptly at 1:00 pm.   

            Board of Trustees:           
 

PRESIDENT:  EUGENE HARTMAN  360-678-3306 
VICE PRESIDENT: KATHLEEN PARVIN  360-969-5746 
SECRETARY:  CHRIS OTTO   360-632-3420 
TREASURER:  DAN KELLY   360-678-6066 
TRUSTEE:  IAN ARMITAGE  360-969-9107 
TRUSTEE:  FRANKLIN WALLS  360-678-6210 
TRUSTEE:  STEVEN BAKER  360-929-1498 
TRUSTEE:  VACANT    

 

The 2021-22 proposed operating budget is included for your considera-
tion. Please bring the ballot along with you to the annual meeting or if  
you are unable to attend, send it to the office before June 5th.   
 

In this budget, there is an increase of $10 per month for dues and $15 per 
month for water. This increase will begin July 1, 2021. The dues increase 
will primarily be allocated to the community’s reserve fund. The water 
rate increase will be used to build the water reserves as well as partially 
fund replacement of the filtration system in the water plant. Engineering 
for this project is underway.   

 

There are 3 Board of Trustee Positions open. Frank Walls position expires 
on June 30, 2021. He has been serving for 12 years and will graciously 
continue for another 3 year term if elected. Mr. Simpson (20 years) and 
Ms. Goeth (2 years) have resigned their positions mid-term. Mr. Armitage 
was appointed to Mr. Simpsons position on April 14, 2021. If elected, he 
will serve for a 3 year term. We’d like to thank Mr. Simpson & Ms. Goeth 
for their many years of service and their contributions to the community.  
Nominations may also be made by “Write-in” on the enclosed ballot or 
from the floor on June 5th. If you have questions regarding board mem-
ber responsibilities or if you are considering volunteering, please call one 
of the board members listed below for more information.   
 

An amendment to our current By-laws is being considered. A copy of the 
draft is available for preview on the website rollinghillsglencairn.com. This 
draft includes Island County policies as well as local enforcement options.  

 

Pool Closed for  
Memorial Day  Weekend 

See the Cream insert in this  
newsletter or  

rollinghillsgelncairn.com  
for more  Information & 

Applications for the   
2021 Swim Season.  
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Rolling Hills-Glencairn Community Service, Inc. is an equal opportunity employer and provider. 

 

 

 Review results of 2019-

20 absentee ballots  
 

 Review 2020-21 Prelimi-

nary financial reports  
 

 Review & adoption of 

the 2021-22 budget 
 

 State of the Community 

report  ?? 
 

 Water plant projects 

 Election of 3 board posi-

tions 

 By-laws amendment 

draft review 
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